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Let me also extend my thanks and appreciation to the Legal Counsel and his team for his 

consistent support and our collaboration, including in the context of UN Oceans. 

 

I further wish to extend my congratulations and appreciation to the States Parties for their 

constant support to the mandate and the work of the Authority. The active participation and 

constructive engagement of so many delegations during the twenty-seventh session of the 

Authority and the first part of the twenty-eighth session is testament of the strong commitment of 

State Parties to ensure the effective implementation of the Convention and the 1994 Agreement.  

 

In my statement today I shall briefly outline the progress that has been made on some of the key 

aspects of the work of the Authority and highlight some of the critical issues for consideration 

during the upcoming twenty-eighth session.  

 

It is impossible in the time available to provide a comprehensive overview of the richness and 

diversity of the work done over the past year and for that I would refer you to the annual report 

of the Secretary-General. 

 

Development of the regulatory framework for exploitation 

 

As everyone knows, the priority work of the Authority at present is the adoption of the draft 

regulations governing future exploitation of marine mineral resources.  

 

Regardless of positions adopted by individual States Parties and observers regarding any possible 

future activities in the Area, the adoption of these regulations is timely, necessary, and mandated 

by the Convention and the 1994 Agreement.  

 

I am highly encouraged therefore by the strong support and enduring commitment expressed by 

States Parties to the need to work effectively and diligently towards this objective.  

 

In 2022, the Council devoted most of its time to advancing the work on the draft regulations 
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based on a roadmap adopted at the twenty-sixth session, which was revised and updated at the 

last part of the twenty-seventh session in November 2022. At the first part of the twenty-eighth 

session, in March 2023, further significant progress was achieved in each of the informal 

working groups established by the Council. Furthermore, eleven intersessional working groups 

were established for delegations to progress their discussions
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Authority. That framework now includes a High-
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there have been no unilateral claims to seabed resources, and that no activities of exploration or 

exploitation have taken place in the Area except as fully regulated by the Authority, is evidence 

of the tremendous success of this regime so far.  

 

I would like to end by expressing my appreciation for their active participation in the discussions 

in the Council and Assembly and for the strong commitment they have shown to finding 

consensus on all matters. I hope that will continue in the future. 

 

Thank you. 

 


